Strangers and new comers feel at home with us.

## Special.

Rev. Frank M. Holt, Pastor of Essex St. Baptist Church, Lynn, Mass., preaches to-day. He will attend the Sunday School and teach the Young Men's Class. He will also conduct the after meeting at the close of the service to-night.

Bro. Holt estended the Prayer Meeting on Wednesday evening, and after a few brief remarks, was given a hearty welcome by all present. He was also present at the service held on Thursday evening in Bloomfield St. Mission, and gave words of cheer and encouragement.

Bloomfield Street Mission will be closed this evening. All are invited to meet Bro. Holt at the services held in the Church. Bring all your

friends with you.

31.O

Rev. H. F. Adams. Truro, delivered two excellent sermons last Sunday. The Subjects "Meditation" and "Preserved by Fire." Both were very helpful and greatly appreciated.

Rev. J. W. Manning will occupy the pulpit next Sunday

Home Department Committee will meet on Monday evening, 20th, at y p.m., in Church Parlor. Please bring reports. Other matters will be considered.

The Prayer Meeting is important, and for a number of reasons. By assembling ourselves together for prayer, the unity of the Church is sustained. We praise and pray; we invoke the blessing of God upon our work; we encourage one another by our faith and zeal for the cause; we gain the presence and blessing of the Holy Spirit upon ourselves and the souls of others outside the kingdom. Our spiritual strength is renewed, and we become better fitted for life's duties; our anxiety deepens for the prosperity of Zion, and only satisfied when souls are being won to Christ. Eternity alone will reveal the great importance of the Prayer Meeting. If so important, can we afford to be absent? We should attend for our own spiritual growth and blessing, and more, for the souls of others, that His kingdom may be increased through the efforts put forth by His children. These blessings may be ours—are they ours? "Meditate" on these things.

Our Calendar. Items for the CALENDAR must be received not later than Thursday morning. Address—Glerk of the Church.

Applications for Sittings should be made to Deacon Jas McPherson. The seats are signed, not rented. Each holder of a sitting is expected to be a contributor.

This Church is Supported by the voluntary contributions of the people.

ANY niember of this church is expected voluntarily to subscribe towards the

Allenses of the church whatever sum it is in his or her power to give.

Any lopes are provided and can be had from the Financial Secretary. All bills,

counts and monies contributed, donated or raised by and for the church, are to

be haded to C. R. Hober, Fin. Sec'y.

<sup>&</sup>quot;Seek ye first the Kingdom of God."—Matt. 6: 33.